SUAA Board Minutes
March 3, 2023
Zoom Meeting

Members present:  Werling, Dallinger, Richmond, McLean, Jones, Brown, Downin, Melz-Jennings, Ramsey, Rock

The meeting was called to order by President Jones at 10:00 a.m. via Zoom. 

1.  The secretary’s minutes were approved as corrected. McLean/Brown 

2.  The treasurer’s report was reviewed and approved. McLean/Werling 
The cost of the Snow Bunny Luncheon to our chapter was $425. 

3.  Survivors’ Assistance- It was reported there were the following deaths within our membership since our last meeting- Charles Malone, Bettye Swanson, and Patricia Shryack.  

4.  Membership- Jones reported there are 503 current members in our local chapter. 
 
5.  Social- Dallinger thanked all board members who helped to set up and clean afterwards for the Snow Bunny Luncheon.  There was a good attendance.  We sang Happy Birthday to Mary Stipanowich who turned 101 in February.  It was recorded for Mary to hear later. Future board meetings being held in person were discussed.  Also, a large group meeting’s location was reviewed.  Dallinger will contact Callison to set a date for the Spring Business meeting at Wesley Church with the meal being catered.

6. Legislative- Jones read a report for Pano who is recovering from an accident.  Rock identified the current issues dealing with pension funding.  He identified several pieces of legislation affecting SURS members.

7.  Publications- No report.

8.  Foundation- No report.

9.  Networking- No report.

10. Technology- No report.

11.  Announcements- None identified.

12. Old Business- None identified.
 
13. New Business- Aetna Insurance concerns were identified and discussed.  The possibility of hosting an informational meeting in April or next fall was discussed. The content would be to assist University individuals with HR questions or concerns.
 
Motion was made to adjourn. Downin/Brown

Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Richmond
Secretary
